STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF KENYA AT THE 21ST SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(22 January 2015, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana welcomes the Delegation of Kenya to this Session of the UPR, and thanks them for the informative national report. 
2. We applaud Kenya’s efforts in strengthening measures aimed at the promotion and protection of human rights since her last UPR.  These include the promulgation of a new Constitution in August 2010; adoption of the Prohibition of Female Genital Mutilation Act, the Counter Trafficking in Persons Act, and the Judicial Service Act; as well as the establishment of institutions safeguarding and upholding the principles of democracy, the rule of law and human rights.
3. We note the challenges faced by Kenya in dealing with the increasing terrorist attacks. This is not assisted by the lack of a legal framework aimed at combating terrorism and bringing perpetrators to justice in conformity with Kenya’s human rights obligations. 
4. Botswana wishes to make the following recommendations: 
a) enact legislation on counter-terrorism, and ensure its full implementation;
b) take measures to address all allegations of abuse or intimidation against human rights defenders by the security forces, and integrate human rights education into police training programmes. 
c) We wish Kenya a successful review and adoption of their UPR report.
I thank you!
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